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SYSL Board Meeting 
July 10, 2007 

 
CALL TO ORDER: 
Meeting called to order at  7:35 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
Michelle  
 
VISITORS: 
The Greenhaven Metro Girls U14 Panthers were on site to assist with serving dinner.   
The team was undefeated in league play last year. GOOD JOB GIRLS!!!   
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
Motion to approve the minutes made by Land Park and seconded by Greenhaven. The 
motion passed unanimously with changes as recommended. 
 
FIRST VICE REPORT: 
Sarah Najarro provided copies of the PAD procedures being considered for amendment. 
Don began by explaining how PAD Committee currently proceeds.  The Referee files a 
report with the PAD Committee following a game.  The PAD Committee then determines 
the suspension.  The PAD committee has allowed coaches and players to come before the 
committee to provide feedback.   
 
The recommendation is to change the current procedures to allow the PAD Committee to 
meet without these presentations. The player or coach could protest the report in writing 
but will not be present at the hearing.  PAD Committee will determine the appropriate 
penalty and it will be final.  This pertains only to the recreational teams.  
 
Motion to approve the changes to the PAD Committee procedures was made by Tami 
Chloger and seconded by Robert Marin.  
 
A vote was take with ten approving, three opposed and two abstentions.  The motion 
passed. 
 
Don offered assistance to all referees when filling out the 24-hour report.  Please share 
his contact information with referees in your clubs.  Don can be reached at 916-457-7969.   



 
Copies of the report can be obtained on the CYSA webiste at cysanorth.org under the 
referee section of the site. 
 
 
HEAD COACH REPORT: 
Steve Martinez provided information on the upcoming clinics.  The next "F" Clinic will 
be held August 17 & 18th.  This is a nine hour course over a Friday and Saturday.  The 
Goalkeepers Clinic will be held August 24 & 25th at Our Lady of Guadalupe.  This is also 
a nine hour course over a Friday and Saturday.  
 
Steve provided a reminder that each coach must have a valid "F" license for one playing 
season prior to applying for the "E" license.  Greenhaven and Land Park will work with 
Steve to find a time in early 2008 for an "E/D" Clinic.  If you have any coaches that 
would be interested in this course please let Steve know early. 
 
HEAD REFEREE REPORT: 
Don Spicklemeir reported that there is a Land Park clinic currently on-going at 
McClatchy High School.  Land Park will host another clinic beginning August 9th at 
McClatchy.   This is the last clinic scheduled for this year.   
 
West Sacramento has a clinic scheduled for July 17th at Alice Norman School.  Sammy 
Savala is hosting this clinic and he can be contacted for more information.   
 
Valley Hi is hosting a Spanish speaking clinic at Charles Mack beginning July 13th. 
Anyone interested should contact Armando at (916) 427-1140.   
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Hope Anaya provided a copy of the Treasurer's report. 
 
METRO REPORT: 
Sarah Najarro reported that a Metro meeting was held last week.  Two teams have 
dropped.  A U-16 girls team from Woodland and a U-12  team from Tahoe Park.  There 
were issues with the Coaches licenses.  Metro seeding is scheduled for July 28, 2007. 
 
REGISTRAR’S REPORT: 
Jennifer Neuner reported that July 7th was the deadline for Metro teams to register.  She 
received several on that day and many of them had issues.  Players must not have 
baseball caps and sunglasses they will be rejected.  Takes too much time.  Dixon coach 
did not send in licenses.   Posession of the license must be validated.  If it is not 
submitted, the application will be denied.  With every change that is made to the roster, a 
new goldenrod must be created.  A new goldenrod must be turned in with each change.  
This could delay game play as the goldenrod is necessary to check-in teams.  
 
An explanation is required by Coaches who marked YES for the background checks on 
the application or it will be returned.   



 
Team names cannot duplicate each other to the adjacent years.  A club may have teams 
with the same name, outside of adjacent years, as long as it is qualified with the year (ie: 
Atlas '95, Atlas '97, etc.)   
Registration is down.  Registrars are asking for more forms, but no one is submitting 
them.  West Sacramento and Land Park registrations have increased.   
 
Lamination nights have been emailed to the registrars.   
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
Celia Coronado reported that the next meeting will be held August 14th at Our Lady of 
Guadalupe Church.   
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 
Marlen Vega has district meeting tomorrow night nothing to report 
 
COMMITTEE REPORT: 
Valley Hi, Parkway & East Sac have received permits.  School permit applications were 
handed in last week.  Hope will need a list of seeding reps from the clubs.  This is 
necessary by next meeting. 
 
Teams are ranked against coaches experience, length of time players have been playing 
and how long they have played together, etc.  Computer program offers assistance for the 
seeding process. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Logos for the pins were provided to the distributor a month and a half ago.  They are in 
the works. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
None. 
 
GOOD OF GAME: 
Tami Cholger reported the U-12 girls team won the US Club Regional and had the 
opportunity to participate in the National Cup in North Carolina.  The team will not 
attend as the cost is $15,000. Two weeks later the team played Cal Cup and won. There 
were seven State team players and five were chosen for regional camp.   
 
The cost for the regional camp is $950 per player with an additional $200 if the players 
are held over.  Tami requested Good of Game funds for these girls.  
Motion made by Hope Anaya to grant $100 for the each of the five girls. 
   
The vote was 15 approved, 1 opposed and 2 abstentions.  
 
The motion passed. 
 



ADJOURNMENT: 
Motion to adjourn at 9:04 p.m. made by Pete Peckinpaugh and seconded by Tami 
Cholger. 
 
Motion Passed unanimously. 
 
 

NEXT MEETING: 
Host Club: Our Lady of Guadalupe 

Location: Our Lady of Guadalupe Church 
Directions: 9th & T Street (Across from Southside Park) 

 


